Notice of Intent to Submit Rate Filing September 28, 2007

Xcel Energy Services Inc., (“XES”) on behalf of Northern States Power Company Minnesota and Northern States Power Company Wisconsin (jointly “NSP Companies”) plans to submit, in conjunction with the Midwest ISO, a filing under Section 205 of the Federal Power Act to propose changes to the formula rate in Attachment O of the Midwest ISO Transmission and Energy Markets Tariff for the NSP Companies.  The filing, currently scheduled for September 28, 2007 will propose a new Attachment O – NSP, which will utilize a fully projected test year and annual true up procedures, to be effective January 1, 2008.

XES may also propose recovery of certain incentives addressed in FERC Order 679 in this filing, or in related filings to be submitted either contemporaneously, or subsequent to the planned September 28, 2007 filing.

